
 
December 15, 2014 
 
To:   Mayor Bemrich and City Council  
 
From:  David Fierke, City Manager 
 
Subject: John W Pray Water Treatment Plant 

– Risk Management Plan 
Approving Professional Services Agreement 
HDR Engineering, Inc. 

 
 
ACTION:  For vote Monday, December 22, 2014 

 
Brief History 
On August 27-28, 2013, a representative of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, 
Region 7 (EPA) inspected the City’s John W Pray Water Treatment Plant (WTP).  The 
inspection was conducted to determine if the City’s WTP was in full compliance with the 
requirements of the Clean Air Act and other applicable statues and regulations.   
 
Following this inspection the City received a letter dated March 14th, 2014 detailing 24 
deficiencies with the WTP’s Risk Management Plan (RMP).  The City followed up with 
the EPA and set a schedule to correct these deficiencies by July 2015 with a goal to 
avoid potential fines.   
 
Due to the schedule allotted by EPA, the City reached out to five professional firms for 
Statements of Qualifications (SOQ) and Fee Proposals.  Those firms were: McClure 
Engineering, HDR Engineering, HR Green, Snyder, and US Water.   The City received 
only one proposal from HDR Engineering.  Other firms that did not submit a proposal 
referenced either a lack of qualifications or staff availability. 
 
On November 24, 2014 Council approved to enter into negotiations with HDR for a 
professional services contract.  
 
Analysis of Issue 
After negotiations with HDR and Water Treatment Plant Staff, a lump sum contract 
totaling $69,400.00 was agreed upon.  This contract when fulfilled will bring the City’s 
Water Treatment Plant into full compliance with the Clean Air Act and other statues and 
regulations. 
 
Budget Impact 
HDR Engineering, INC fees are $69,400.00 and will be paid out of the Water Utility 
Fund. 
 
 
Strategic Plan Impact 

W:\Public Works\Engineering\Water Treatment Plant\CAG -Water Treatment Plant - RMP Contract - HDR.docx 



Policy D.8.8: The city shall work cooperatively with other governmental agencies to 
create and maintain a safe and secure environment for all residents and businesses. 
 
Impact on Existing Plans 
None. 
 
Staff Conclusions / Recommendations 
It is Staff’s recommendation for Council to approve the attached contract with HDR 
Engineering. 
 
Alternatives 
NA 
 
Implementation and Accountability 
The Water Treatment Plant staff along with Engineering will be responsible for 
oversight of this project. 
 
Signed       Approved 

  _____________________ 
Tony Trotter, P.E.     David R. Fierke 
Project Engineer     City Manager 
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